Prime Minister Justin Trudeau

Office of the Prime Minister
80 Wellington Street
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2

Canada

Dear Prime Minister,

The UN Special Rapporteur on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, Franscisco Calí, has expressed grave concern over the ongoing criminalization of Indigenous land and water defenders and the growing number of Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls. 

Building on the Special Rapporteur’s calls, I urge you to to immediately end the criminalization and surveillance of Indigenous land and water defenders and ithdraw the Royal Canadian Mounted Police and associated police forces from the Wet’suwet’en and Secwépemc Nations’ Territories. I also ask you to create a clear time-bound Indigenous-led National Action Plan Implementation Strategy that outlines how the Calls for Extractive and Development Industries in the Final Report of the National Inquiry into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls, will be implemented. 

Yours sincerely,

